COUNCIL SPECIAL AND WORKSHOP MEETING

October 25, 2016

Mayor Fogle called the meeting to order.

Present were: Mayor Fogle; Councilmembers: Sarah Copp, Karen Grudich, Don Dohrman, and Jason Tinnerman. Also present were: Manager Kline and Clerk Cantrell. Absent: Anthony Miller.

ORDINANCES AND RESOLUTIONS

Resolution CM-16-35

Resolution CM-16-35 was introduced by Council and read by Manager Kline, A RESOLUTION AUTHORIZING THE SALE OF THE 2005 INTERNATIONAL TRUCK MODEL 7400. Jason Tinnerman made a motion, seconded by Don Dohrman to adopt Resolution CM-16-35. After a roll call vote, the motion passed unanimously. Abstain: None. Absent: Miller. Resolution CM-16-35 adopted.

Manager Kline stated Monroe Township was the only bidder on the 2005 Truck.

BUDGET COMMITTEE UPDATE

Manager Kline stated the Budget Committee would be meeting on Monday, November 14, 2016. He stated the committee is waiting on information to finalize the budget numbers. Manager Kline stated the Budget information would be ready for the Councilmembers to review at the November 22, 2016, Council Workshop Meeting.

WMUT MEETING

Manager Kline stated the West Milton Council, the Milton-Union School Board, and the Union Township Trustees meeting will be held on Thursday, October 27, 2016, at 6:00 p.m. at the Union Township Building.

LUDLOW FALLS SEWER UPDATE

Manager Kline stated the preliminary draft of OEPAs programs has been released and West Milton and Ludlow Falls was not on the list for forgivable

October 27, 2016

loans. He stated new criteria makes it difficult for Ludlow Falls to get one of these grants. Manager Kline stated he will need to sit down again with Ludlow Falls and the ARC guy and see if they can come up with another option.

NEW EMPLOYEE

Manager Kline stated Bob Adams of the Street Department has decided to retire at the end of December 2016. He stated Mr. Adams will have completed ten years of employment at that time. Manager Kline stated Joey Smith would be starting to work for the Municipality of West Milton on Monday, November 7, 2016. He stated Mr. Smith is a Milton-Union graduate and has good experience.

UPDATES

Manager Kline gave each Councilmember a copy of a letter from the Milton-Union Community Chest regarding their Fall Campaign 2016 for their review.

Manager Kline stated he would be presenting two Resolutions at the November 8, 2016, Council Meeting.

Mayor Fogle stated the Park Board met last week and have decided on the colors purple and green for the playground equipment that will be ordered in December of 2016.

Mayor Fogle reminded all Councilmembers to read Anthony Miller's email regarding help needed to get information out for the November 8, 2016, election.

COMMENTS FROM CITIZENS

Levi Knight of 14 Beechnut Drive stated he received a letter regarding a camper parked in his driveway. Mr. Knight asked if someone did a drive-by and saw the vehicle or if someone called to complain. Manager Kline stated someone came into the Municipal Building and complained and then he went out to check on the complaint. Mr. Knight stated he drove around town and found thirty-seven other campers that are in violation. He asked if it could be put on the election ballot in a future year to allow residents to vote as to the

October 27, 2016 2

rules governing parking of campers in the Municipality of West Milton. Jason Tinnerman stated most of these types of Ordinances are primarily enforced by complaints. He stated Manager Kline is overworked and does not have the time to drive around to monitor the parking of campers and vehicles. Mr. Tinnerman stated there are two reasons why the Municipality does not have someone hired to drive around looking for these violations. One is because the Municipality does not want to control peoples' lives and budgetary reasons. Mr. Tinnerman stated if Manager Kline gets a complaint he goes out and checks on the complaint. Mr. Tinnerman stated that the Municipality is not picking on Mr. Knight personally. A lengthy discussion took place regarding the procedures of checking on complaints, whether there could be changes to the Ordinance governing parking of campers, what the penalty is if a resident does not comply with the Ordinance, and the reasoning behind requiring the campers to be parked on a hard surface. Mayor Fogle stated a lot of research was done before any changes were made to the Ordinance for campers. Mayor Fogle stated this could be put on the January 24, 2017, Council Workshop Meeting for review. Manager Kline will contact Mr. Knight to let him know exactly when it will be on the agenda for review.

EXECUTIVE SESSION

Jason Tinnerman made a motion, seconded by Don Dohrman to go into an Executive Session to consider the appointment of a public official. After a roll call vote, the motion passed unanimously. *Abstain*: None. *Absent*: Anthony Miller.

Council adjourned into Executive Session at 8:36 p.m.

Jason Tinnerman made a motion, seconded by Don Dohrman to reconvene out of Executive Session. After a roll call vote, the motion passed unanimously. *Abstain*: None. *Absent*: Anthony Miller.

Council came back into session at 9:27 p.m.

ADJOURNMENT

Jason Tinnerman made a motion, seconded by Don Dohrman to adjourn the Special Council and Workshop Meeting. The meeting adjourned at 9:28 p.m.

Linda L. Cantrell CAP-OM

Clerk of Council

Scott Fogle

Mayor

October 27, 2016 3